
New guidance for employers on
how  to  support  disabled
workers with hybrid working
The Equality and Human Rights Commission (EHRC) has published
new guidance for employers on how to support disabled workers
with  hybrid  working.   Aimed  at  managers  and  leaders,  it
provides practical tips, conversation prompts, questions and
case studies, and covers both recruitment and employment.

On  5  September  2024,  the  EHRC  published  new  guidance  for
employers  on  how  to  support  disabled  workers  with  hybrid
working.  The guidance recognises that working arrangements
can bring benefits to disabled workers, including being better
able  to  manage  their  health  and  wellbeing.   However,  it
highlights that if it is not designed and implemented well it
can  also  create  difficulties  like  a  lack  of  inclusion,
isolation from colleagues or not having the necessary support
or equipment in place to enable a worker to thrive in their
role.

The guidance addresses the following topics in detail:

What the law has to say about reasonable adjustments in
employment.  

How to identify when a worker or job applicant may need
reasonable adjustments.
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Identifying barriers to effective hybrid working. 

How to identify the adjustments needed to overcome the
barriers. 

How to implement the adjustments.

How to review how the adjustments are working.

How  to  make  your  working  environment  inclusive  and
accessible for disabled workers.

It also discusses a number of types of adjustments to hybrid
working  arrangements  for  disabled  workers  including  things
like: digital support, IT equipment, furniture, online and
hybrid meeting etiquette and travel to work.  It includes
various case studies designed to showcase different types of
adjustments including:

Adjusting a working pattern for a worker with depression
to allow him to attend the office for 60% of his working
time,  rather  than  the  standard  40%,  as  too  much
homeworking  is  exacerbating  his  condition.

Providing specialist software and a large monitor for
homeworking  for  a  worker  with  a  degenerative  eye
condition who is struggling to read emails and documents
on his computer.



Allocating  a  dedicated  desk  in  a  workplace  which
operates hotdesking to a worker with a musculoskeletal
condition which necessitates specialist display screen
equipment to minimise discomfort.

Providing a quieter desk in an open plan office to an
autistic worker who is struggling with the noise and
recording  the  same  in  an  “adjustments  passport”  to
ensure future managers are appraised of her needs.

Agreeing  an  accessible  meeting  standard  for  online
meetings  by  turning  on  live  captions  and  using  the
inbuilt accessibility checker on Powerpoint to enable
workers  with  hearing  and  visual  impairments  to
participate  fully  in  such  meetings.

Although non-binding, the guidance will be a useful reference
document  for  all  employers  operating  hybrid  working
arrangements.

Supporting disabled workers with hybrid working: Guidance for
employers

BDBF is a law firm based at Bank in the City of London
specialising in employment law.  If you would like to discuss
any issues relating to the content of this article, please
contact  Principal  Knowledge  Lawyer  Amanda  Steadman
(amandasteadman@bdbf.co.uk) or your usual BDBF contact.
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